
From: Heather Manzo
To: Alexis Philippi
Cc: Heather Ferris
Subject: FW: Public comment
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:53:57 PM

Hey Alexis,

This looks like a general public comment for tomorrow’s Board meeting.

From: Robert Harris <rckharris@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:41 PM
To: Heather Manzo <HManzo@carson.org>
Subject: Public comment

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Public comment

Robert Harris

This week I see on the news that Nevada is going to start rationing water. I watched the governor
give a speech along with a few other politicians. How is Carson city talking about building and
growing if we already don’t have enough water for it’s current residents? I don’t understand why our
water is already expensive and yet the board of supervisors thinks the residents will just pay more
and be alright with it. The majority of this community is fixed income and we can not afford to pay
more for any services.

Robert Harris 
(Me/Myself/I)
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Public Comment 
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mailto:HManzo@carson.org
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From: Heather Manzo
To: Alexis Philippi
Subject: FW: 81533 Andersen Ranch Agenda Item for 8/18/22 Meeting Public Comment
Date: Monday, August 15, 2022 10:03:08 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Good Morning Alexis,

Please incorporate the email below into the record for Item 17.A (SUB-2021-0361 – Andersen

Ranch) on the Board of Supervisor agenda for the 18th. 

Thank you,

Heather Manzo
Associate Planner
108 E. Proctor Street
Carson City, NV 89701
(775) 283-7075
hmanzo@carson.org

From: lisa harris <l_turtle@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Saturday, August 13, 2022 11:15 AM
To: Heather Manzo <HManzo@carson.org>
Subject: 81533 Andersen Ranch Agenda Item for 8/18/22 Meeting Public Comment

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Please enter my comments to public record for consideration.

Extensions of Sunset Way to Mountain Street. Mountain Street is an arterial street and the location is too
close the intersection of Fleishmann and Mountain.

Lot sizes are inconsistent with the Master Plan designation R6, minimum lot size 6000 SQFT. Did the
developer pay money to change the rules? 

Site layout is inconsistent with neighboring properties and is exclusive, meaning only people that live in
the new development will drive on the new streets and they will drive through existing streets without
allowing the same access on their own. Layout should be consistent with the grid pattern that exists in the
area so not to create unequitable and inaccessible areas for existing residents. All streets and
infrastructure appear to be laid out like they are private. Unless the HOA is paying for the maintenance of
facilities including streets, they layout must be more inclusive to the surrounding neighborhood. 

Late Material 
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT





Under Fiscal Impact: Report states no fiscal impact. How is this true? The City is giving the Developer a
Residential Tax Credit? Applying this credit takes away funding for other taxpayer services. So taxpayers
are now funding this development? That is a fiscal impact. I move to deny the motion to approve the
residential tax credit. Basically the City is bribing the developer by offering this credit. Where are the
credit's for resident's wishing to improve their own properties or develop a lot?  

Condition of approval #3. This did not happen with the first phase. The incompetency of the contractors
with regard to human health and dust control has been demonstrated many times. The entire lot was
cleared and an inadequate number of water trucks is on site. Additionally, soil stabilization methods have
failed on multiple occasions. Two instances where we experienced high wind May 2, 2022 and June 12,
2022 resulted in damages to my property and health, yet there are zero consequences. This is simply
unacceptable and a failure. There are really no repercussions to the contractor or developer. Please
include in this condition language to protect residents against further damages resulting from the
contractor's negligence. Additionally, this COA makes no sense. The site is already entirely disturbed.
Prior to approval, the site needs to be stabilized against all types of erosion.

Condition of approval #19. Please consider adding: Open space shall be usable and accessible. The use
of sloped drainage features like ditches and basins for required hydraulic purposes shall not be
considered open space. With the number of families that will move to this area, more neighborhood parks
are needed, not just a little basin area labeled "open space".

This is one of the worst site plans I have seen in my life and the City should not be approving it. 

Lisa Harris



To:  Carson City Board of Supervisors 

From:       Jason and Melissa Kuchnicki 
    1500 Valencia Ct, Carson City, NV  89703 

Subject:   Andersen Ranch Estates planned unit development 

Date:      August 17, 2022 

Dear Carson City Supervisors, 

My wife and I have been Carson City residents since 2001. Our home is located along the northern 
boundary of the proposed Andersen Ranch Estates (ARE) planned unit development (PUD). Construction 
of the development has already impacted our quality of life. These impacts are temporary during 
construction, but the way the development is constructed has the potential to result in permanent impacts 
to quality of life and our property values. We have two primary concerns we hope you will consider and 
address in finalizing the subdivision map.  

The first is regarding Condition of Approval #43, specifically the location of the muti-use path along the 
north property boundary. We request that language be added to this condition specifying that the path will 
be located along the southern edge of the buffer. The reason for this request is that our house, like many 
located along the northern perimeter, only has a ten foot setback. Locating the pathway on the other side 
of the buffer (to the south of the recently constructed stormwater conveyance channel) alleviates privacy 
and security concerns that can also deleteriously impact property values.  

The second concern is related to Condition of Approval #47. We are pleased that northern perimeter 
homes will be limited to single story which we believe was intended to preserve skyline views of 
surrounding homes. However, building standards have changed through the years, with many single-
story homes being constructed to heights as high (or higher) than older single story homes. We therefore 
request this condition be amended to incorporate a specific height limitation of 20 feet from grade to 
roofline. This will better enable the original intent of this condition to be met: to preserve views and 
property values of homes adjacent to the development.  

Finally, we would like to make a plug regarding sustainable development. Carson City has been on the 
receiving end of some of the worst impacts of climate change from forest fire smoke. Twelve of the 
California’s largest 20 fires have occurred within the past 5 years. The 2021 summer was horrific, with 
half the summer lost to unhealthy air quality. Addressing climate change needs to occur at the local level. 
We therefore would encourage the incorporation of a condition of approval requiring the developer build 
according to green building standards, possibly securing certification through the Leadership in 
Environmental and Energy Design Program (usbgc.org).    

Thank you for hearing and considering our comments. 

Sincerely,  

Melissa Kuchnicki

https://new.usgbc.org/


FIGURES 

Top right and left: Our house, like many others on the northern perimeter, has only a 10’ setback. 

Bottom: Green line shows suggested location of multi-use path along northern perimeter. Locating the 
path directly along northern perimeter (shown as red line) raises security and privacy concerns, resulting 
in lowering of property values. 



From: Matt Morgeson
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana Stores
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:36:04 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

Supervisors,

I am writing to have my voice heard regarding the addition of marijuana stores in Carson City. I believe we should
not have any marijuana stores in Carson City let alone any more than we already have. Let people that choose to
smoke the drug go get it somewhere else. I don’t want the crime and trouble those places bring in our city. I moved
here because I thought Carson City was a nice places to live.  It was a cut above the rest of Nevada. Let’s keep it
that way.

Matt Morgeson

Sent from my iPhone

Late Material
Public Comment
Items #17d & 17e 
(Dispensaries) 
08/18/2022
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From: sharon roach
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:36:48 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

I think this is total bull crap. Too many people are complaining about not having enough
money for rent, utilities and food but yet where are they getting the money for all of this other
marijuana crap. People need to get their priorities in order, marijuana is not one of them 

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android
Sharon Roach 

mailto:spr52@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/h6_jC0RygVfGvQR3Sw6aob?domain=go.onelink.me


From: Jarlath Hendee
To: Public Comment
Subject: NO MORE Dispensaries!
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:37:10 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

PLEASE NO MORE DISPENSARIES!!!!

There is plenty of options here, no need for more.  
Thank you
JS Hendee

mailto:jshendee@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Terri Domitrovich
To: Public Comment
Subject: No more dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:41:41 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

This is a public comment to Vehemently OPPOSE ANY MORE MARIJUANA DISPENSARIES IN CARSON
CITY, NV. 

Submitted With Respect ,
Theresa Domitrovich
2045 Hawthorne Court
Carson City, NV. 89703
tochersd@gmail.com

mailto:tochersd@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Robert Maynick
To: Public Comment
Subject: Dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:43:33 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I would think that two dispensaries in a city/county of 55000 would be more than enough.  This new proposed one is
only about two minutes from the current south Carson City dispensary.   Robert Maynick

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:maynick701@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Dawn Dates
To: Public Comment
Subject: Additionally Dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 4:47:52 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

I do not believe Carson City should support the increase in Marijuana Dispensaries.  For the
population 3 to include Mound House is plenty. If there is a complaint about waiting they
should try a line at one of the 8 pharmacies.  Dawn Dates 

mailto:ddatesx1@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Mary Griffith
To: Public Comment
Subject: Doubling the number of marijuana dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 5:12:54 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

As a avid voter and long term resident of Carson City I oppose doubling the number of marijuana dispensaries. Do
we really need more people driving around under the influence of drugs in this town? Driving in town had become
more and more dangerous. The sheriffs can’t keep up with all the dangerous impaired drivers. You can talk about
more tax money for Carson city with more dispensaries but what about the costs of sheriffs, court staff, mental
health costs, etc. I say more dispensaries mean more impaired drivers. I don’t want our town to turn into something
like Parhump. Thank you for your time.
Mary Griffith.

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:foreverben1983@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Bob Jiron
To: Public Comment
Subject: Dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 6:17:25 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I can not think of a reason there should be more dispensaries in Carson City. Are the current ones swamped with
business. I can’t believe they are. Let’s keep it at the current number.

Sent from my iPhone

Bob Jiron

mailto:bobjiron@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Danny Couste
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana stores
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 6:34:12 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Concerned citizen. 
My name is Danny Couste. I have been in this area since 1971. I own a construction company
and am based in Carson City. I speak with other business owners in our community on a daily
basis. The same conversation about not being able to find employees always comes up. 
I’m sure it is deeper than a none motivated, stoned work force. I don’t think this small town
needs more legal drugs.  The product that these companies are allowed to sell is not the pot
from 15 years ago. I think passing the law to allow more drugs will only make the issue
worse. 
So since marijuana was legalized in 2016 the morals of this city has gone down hill. The tax
income from this business is huge but it only funds the state to govern it. The city was
supposed to see that money and all I see is a diminishing work force, deteriorating
streets, schools, increased property tax, water and sewer tax, I’m sure income tax is on
Sisolaks mind. 
Anyways someone is getting rich from drugs and that is wrong!
Please consider making the city work with only 2 marijuana stores before adding 2 more. Pot
is good for government but bad for business. 
Get back on track and make are community great again. 
Thanks for your time. 
Do your job!
Danny Couste
Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

mailto:dcouste@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/w_XwCzpNmKCMDEX1h4K6LH?domain=yho.com


From: Mary DeFelice
To: Public Comment
Subject: Pot
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 6:41:37 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

No more pot dispensaries! What r u folks thinking! Would more dispensaries add to Carson City’s quality of life?!?
NO!

Mary DeFelice, 40+ year resident!

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:Marenang@hotmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Tracy Turner
To: Public Comment
Subject: More dispensary
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 6:43:04 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

Hi,
If we have already legalized cannabis dispensaries, I don’t see a problem having more.  I am ok with it.
Tracy Turner

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:seymourturner@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Mark Paloolian
To: Public Comment
Subject: Additional “Pot” stores…..
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 7:39:24 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

CC Supervisors:
Please reconsider any plan to approve additional pot/CBD dispensaries in Carson City. I this trend continues, we
will soon have as many dispensaries as car washes.
Sincerely,  Mark…..
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:m.paloolian@icloud.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Michelle Kelly
To: Public Comment
Subject: No need for additional dispensaries in Carson City
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 8:28:46 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Please make note that my public comment regarding additional marijuana/cannabis
dispensaries in Carson City is that the number we have is sufficient.  Let's keep the facilities
limited here in Carson City.
Thank you for noting my public comment: NO on more dispensaries!
M. Kelly

mailto:emgpkelly@aol.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Catherine Cuccaro
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana dispensaries
Date: Friday, August 12, 2022 10:36:10 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I am 100 percent for adding more
Marijuana dispensaries in Carson City.  I don't use it. But I'm for it.
Let's not waste tax payer dollars prohibiting something that hurts no one.

Catherine Cuccaro 

mailto:mikcmc@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Sharon Burnett
To: Public Comment
Subject: More drug outlets
Date: Saturday, August 13, 2022 9:48:35 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I am a registered voter as well as my husband and we do not support more of these stores in our community. We are
long time residents and property owners. Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone
Sharon Burnett

mailto:slb_1947@icloud.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: jennifer amrhein
To: Public Comment
Subject: No more marijuana
Date: Saturday, August 13, 2022 11:45:09 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

Think we have way more than enough marijuana  establishments in Carson City!  Let’s have more stores that cater
to local an tourist trade. Also time to have discussions on these long stay shabby motels.  You don’t see them lining
the streets in Minden.
We have too much invested in Carson City to let the drugs and homeless dictate how the rest of us live.

Sent from my iPhone
Jennifer Amrhein 

mailto:jenisred85@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Joan Tiearney
To: Public Comment
Subject: Cannibis dispensaries
Date: Saturday, August 13, 2022 1:39:04 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I cannot make it to the Board of supervisors meeting but I Vote NO on any more Marijuana Dispensaries in Carson
City. We have way too many as it is. We don’t need to subject our young kids to any more drugs.

Sent from my iPhone
Joan Tiearney 

mailto:justjoant1@icloud.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Catherine Cuccaro
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana dispensaries
Date: Saturday, August 13, 2022 3:24:51 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

﻿I am 100 percent for adding more
Marijuana dispensaries in Carson City.
If the location is zoned for a business, we should be encouraging businesses that have predominantly happy
employees and happy customers. Like flower shops and garden nurseries, marijuana dispensaries tend to have both
happy employees and happy customers.
And more dispensaries, means more money (in taxes) coming in to help pay for our city's needs.
The more dispensaries, the more Carson City benefits.
Respectfully,
Catherine Cuccaro
Carson City Resident

mailto:mikcmc@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: akaspuds@charter.net
To: Public Comment
Subject: New Cannabis Locations
Date: Sunday, August 14, 2022 6:52:11 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

BOS

I am against allowing additional retail locations to sell cannabis. I do not think it offers any
type of improvement to Carson City. I hope this is not the direction the Board is going to take
us in. Please reject this idea to add more locations.

Glenn Conant
Carson City Resident

mailto:akaspuds@charter.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Tasha Couste
To: Public Comment
Subject: August 18th Board of Supervisors Meeting items 17D and 17E
Date: Sunday, August 14, 2022 1:42:17 PM
Attachments: EBC3EEED8C0C433EA5D8101E2DAC0A32.png

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

﻿
08/13/22

Dear Carson City Board of Supervisors,

Please add my letter to the record under public comments in relation to the August

18th, 2022, meeting regarding agenda items 17d and 17e.
Carson City is still considered rural Nevada and there is a reason why our residents
have chosen to live in this small city instead of Las Vegas or Reno. When marijuana was
legalized, more than half of Carson City voters, voted No on Ballot Question No. 2. In
fact, most rural counties had majority votes against the legalization of marijuana. The
passage of the law was largely due to big city numbers coming out of Clark County and
Washoe County.

NRS 453D.210(5)(e) was proposed by an initiative petition that was approved by the
voters in the 2016 General Election which provided that the Department of Taxation
(the issuing state agency) would not approve an application for a marijuana license
establishment if the locality affirmed that the location is in violation of zoning or land
use rules adopted by the locality. This statute was not subject to legislative amendment
or repeal until after November 22, 2019.  The statute itself afforded many localities
additional protection against the State issuing these coveted and very expensive
licenses to special interest companies that desired to set up shop in opposing rural
locations.

Unfortunately, the NRS that helped to protect localities from State preemption was
repealed and replaced in 2019.  The new NRS removed the localities’ ability to object to
proposed licensing applications based on existing zoning or land use rules established
by the locality.  As a result, the State can issue licenses for marijuana dispensaries in
localities where the citizens and their representatives object to the existence of
marijuana dispensaries.

The marijuana industry itself is well funded and riddled with lawsuits against governing
agencies that are expensive and time consuming for local authorities to address.  In the
case of Qualcan, LLC (the company seeking to change our rules), the license they are in
possession of was issued to Nevada Organic Remedies (The Source) during the time

that NRS 453D.210e was in place.  The very fact that a 3rd license existed prior to the

mailto:tashacouste@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org

Voters approved Question 2 — Legalize Marijuana — in
Nevada on Tuesday. The initiative calls for legalizing
the recreational use of one ounce or less of marijuana
by adults 21 and over. Medical marijuana was legalized
in Nevada in 2000.






changed law is questionable as our existing municipal codes only allow for 2
dispensaries to operate in Carson City.  The transfer of the third license to Qualcan LLC
was a result of a lawsuit settlement against the State of Nevada Department of
Taxation. The lawsuit was expensive for our taxpayers, lasted two years, and had to be
moved to the Las Vegas Convention Center due to the size of the participants involved
to allow for social distancing during the pandemic. This is a perfect example of the type
of legal battles that Nevada faces in relation to regulation of the marijuana industry
itself. Even a quick Google search reveals many lawsuits that are occurring all over the
State of Nevada related to marijuana industries suing state and local governments for
opposing them.

The State’s ability to destabilize county interests in both Carson City and other rural
counties is concerning.  Even with the law in place, the State disregarded Carson City’s
established municipal codes by issuing the original third license. Our local governments
do not have the manpower or allocated tax revenue to effectively fight well-funded
marijuana lawyers or campaign efforts that work against the citizens in our rural
communities.  Our citizens will likely be up against this company that intertwines itself
with local lobbyists, uses public relations campaigns, and well-paid lawyers; all working
to lobby against our existing laws.
Please work with our citizens that oppose the additional dispensaries that do not have
the time or money to go up against well-funded special interest companies like
Qualcan, LLC. Send a message that Carson City will not be bullied by Clark and Washoe
County interests or State preemptions that work against our local values.

Keep the cap in place on the number of dispensaries allowed in Carson City and vote

No on items 17D and 17E on the August 18th, 2022, agenda. Do not make it easier for
these companies to push their unwanted agendas into our communities. 

Vote by county Yes No



Clark 424,425 328,629

Washoe 111,249 95,308

Douglas 11,702 15,766

Carson City 11,965 12,741

Lyon 10,920 12,531

Nye 9,738 9,558

Elko 8,545 9,841

Churchill 4,358 6,499

Humboldt 2,811 3,552

White Pine 1,598 2,132

Storey 1,299 1,220

Lander 951 1,442

Lincoln 695 1,420

Mineral 922 1,061

Pershing 773 1,185

Eureka 314 535

Esmeralda 198 224

Respectfully,

Tasha Couste
Carson City Resident

Sent from Mail for Windows

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/YNjfCDk7R9H5pQvDFWjkJM?domain=go.microsoft.com


From: Fallyn Couste
To: Public Comment
Subject: Additional Marijuana Dispensaries
Date: Sunday, August 14, 2022 3:42:47 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

Board of Supervisors,
Please keep the Las Vegas standards concerning marijuana out of Carson City. Vote no on increasing the number of
dispensaries in town, allowing for curb side pickup, and removing the requirement that retail is co located with
medical dispensaries.  Two dispensaries are enough for our small city and curb side pickup for marijuana does not
send a good message our kids.  The medical uses for marijuana are the only arguments that are good.  Keep the
medical requirement in place.
Also, please add my comments to the other public comments, my previous comments on the July meeting were not
attached to the history.
Sincerely,

Fallyn Couste
Carson City Born, Raised, and Current Resident

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:fcouste@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Gladyce Jesse
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana stores
Date: Monday, August 15, 2022 1:11:41 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

I am against any further Marijuana stores in Carson City. It is a known fact that this drug with prolonged use can
cause mental illness such as cognitive decline and paranoia and psychosis. Also, we do not have enough medical
doctors who are trained in prescribing this drug for patients. So most of the purchasers would be people who use it
for their own personal enjoyment.  It‘s use is a terrible path for our young people.
Thank you,
Gladyce Jesse
Carson City Resident
775-720-1471

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:gjesse@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Neil Crowley
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana stores in Carson City
Date: Monday, August 15, 2022 2:32:10 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

The following is an extract from an article in the Royal College of Psychiatrists publication RC PSYCH:

How does cannabis affect mental health?

There is lots of different research into the affects that cannabis can have on mental
health.

Some research has shown that young people who use cannabis have an increased
risk of psychosis. How strong the cannabis is you use, and how often you use it, can
increase the risk of developing psychosis.

Using cannabis can also increase the risk of other mental health problems
like depression and suicidal feelings.

Research suggests that people who are already at risk of developing mental health
problems might be at an increased risk of showing symptoms if they use cannabis
regularly. There is also evidence that if you already have a mental health problem
cannabis can, in some cases, make these problems worse.

The younger you are when you start using cannabis, the more at risk of these
problems you are. This is because your brain is still developing and can be more
easily damaged by the chemicals in cannabis.

Stopping using cannabis can help reduce symptoms of mental health problems such
as depression and psychosis. However, some people may need additional support
for their mental health problems and help to stop using cannabis safely.

The entire article can be seen at
Cannabis and mental health - for young people | Royal College of Psychiatrists (rcpsych.ac.uk)

mailto:neilc111@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/PchXCwp8jmCG69v4hVvzGB?domain=rcpsych.ac.uk


Every day we read in the paper where people, particularly young people, commit the worst crimes
imaginable. We have gone past the point of not being surprised by mass school shootings.

Here, we have documented research that shows a connection between cannabis and psychosis.
Why would we want to make access to such a drug easier for the young people of Carson City?
I think there is ample evidence that we not only don’t need any more marijuana stores in our city,
but we can and should do away with the ones we already have. Please vote NO on any additional
dispensaries.
We owe it to our young citizens.

Respectfully,

Neil Crowley
1773 Fair Way
Carson City, NV 89701



From: Laurie Whitehead
To: Public Comment
Subject: Cannabis
Date: Monday, August 15, 2022 4:50:47 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

No we do not need more stores.
Laurie Whitehead

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:lauriewhitehead820@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Kathy Floyd
To: Public Comment
Subject: Additional Cannabis Locations
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 10:33:41 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Since I cannot be at the meeting in person, I wanted to submit a statement for the
meeting.  Please do not allow any additional cannabis locations in Carson City!  Our
city is having enough trouble with crime and drug use, we do not need to make it
more prevalent by adding additional cannabis locations.  This city needs legitimate,
viable businesses, not additional cannabis locations.  It's disheartening to even be
thinking about this.   

As for the individual that is requesting these new locations in Carson City, he needs
to be told he missed his opportunity.  He should have opened one of the two locations
himself when the opportunity arose originally.  Just because he claims to be a
Nevada based business, and is trying to wave money in the city's face and claiming
he'll reinvest back into the community, shouldn't be a reason to violate the muni code
and open Carson City up to more drugs. We all know these promises are empty and
never happen.  Tell him to take his business back to Las Vegas and stay there. By
the way, I think its interesting that the website for his company, qualcan.com, doesn't
even come up.  

We don't need any more of this garbage in Carson City.  Concentrate instead on
bringing legitimate business such as retail stores and restaurants into town.  These
stores should never have happened in the first place.  

Thank you,

Kathy Floyd

mailto:mfloydk@yahoo.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: mdsherlock@charter.net
To: Public Comment
Subject: Marijuana stores Agenda item 17E
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 11:12:18 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Dear Supervisors,

Please accept this email as my public comments on agenda item 17E (Thursday August 18).
As a long time Carson City resident, with many family members here, I would like to ask what
benefit to the community, to the public, to crime reduction, to impaired driving would the
addition of more marijuana stores have? Obviously, none. Though I have certain expertise in
this area, you do not have to be an expert to understand the issues. Nearly every study has
shown the serious consequences of prolific marijuana sales. Even the City of San Francisco
sued to allow the reduction and removal of marijuana stores. Frankly the last thing my
children need to see here is more opportunity to purchase marijuana. And if it is about money,
the ethics are even more clear. You would exchange the reduction in safety and family
oriented culture for money? Clearly unethical. But even more, I would find it hard to believe
none of you have read the extensive studies from Colorado and Washington. These studies
have concluded that the perceived financial benefit is false. the cost of regulation, criminal
enforcement, loss of productivity, increase in health care needs all cost the community far
more than any revenue gained.

I hope the supervisors place value in our family oriented community. Adding marijuana stores
does absolutely nothing to advance the family culture and in fact is the exact opposite. If
Carson City loses its perception as family friendly, they will lose far more than any revenue
derived from the addition of  more marijuana stores regardless of whether the "company" is
based in Nevada or not.

For our families, for our kids, for those of us hard working residence, do what is right. We do
not need a single additional marijuana distribution location or business. My family and hard
working friends and co workers are watching this issue and hope yu vote for a better Carson
City, not more marijuana.

Thank for your time,

Mike Sherlock
South Carson City resident

mailto:mdsherlock@charter.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Fawn Lamb
To: Public Comment
Cc: Fawn Lamb; James Lamb
Subject: Marijuana store License increase, Special use permit for location at 5100 S Carson St.
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 10:01:32 AM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this message contains attachments,
links, or requests for information.

8/17/22

Carson City Board of Supervisors

James & Fawn Lamb
640 W Roland St
Carson City,
Nv. 89703

RE: Additional Licenses for Marijuana Dispensaries in Carson City and Special Use Permit for 5100 S Carson St.

Dear Sirs/Madam,

We are writing today on a few topics:
1. Additional Medical/Recreational Dispensaries in Carson City.
2. Special Use Permit for 5100 S Carson St.
3. Drive Thru Dispensaries

First, we respectfully request you to DENY any additional licenses for Medical/Recreation Marijuana Dispensaries
in Carson City.

We do not believe there is a sufficient demand for additional Dispensaries in our area.
Currently there are 12 locations in the area within 40 miles.  Most of them are well UNDER 40 miles.
I have driven by many of them & have NOT seen large crowds of people waiting for services.

The following is a list of Dispensaries in our area:

1. Sierra Well
 2765 US 50 E Ste A
 Carson City, NV
 89701

2. Rise Recreational Dispensary Carson City
131 Clearview Dr. Ste 119
Carson City, NV
89701

3. Sol Cannabis
275 Old US 395
New Washoe City, NV
89704

mailto:birdlady525@sbcglobal.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org
mailto:birdlady525@sbcglobal.net
mailto:robinhd1741@sbcglobal.net


The other 9 Locations are:

Dispensary NV
NuLeaf Lake Tahoe Dispensary
REEF Dispensaries (2 Locations)
Mynt Cannabis Marketplace
Silver State Relief
Sierra Well
Thrive Cannabis Marketplace
The Source & Reno Dispensary

We Love Carson City & have lived & worked here for well over 25 years.
One of the reasons that we Love Carson City is because it has always had a “small town” feeling.

I am very sad to say that we are losing that feeling.
The growth in our area has been Staggering!
We are NOT Las Vegas NOR are we California.
PLEASE, do NOT go down that path.
The quality of life in our beloved area is going downhill.
PLEASE, apply the brakes………

Now, I understand that some growth is a good thing.
But we strongly believe that we need to pull the reins in on this growth, especially for new Dispensaries. 

We also request that the Special Use Permit, for 5100 S Carson St, to open a 4000 sq foot Marijuana Dispensary,
Bar & Restaurant be DENIED as well. 
Not only is it way to close to our residential area, that combination of business, in that location is a DISASTER just
waiting to happen.
I have personally witnessed some very bad auto accidents at the intersection of Hwy 50 & 580.
Adding alcohol & marijuana to the mix is bound to increase the number & severity of auto accidents as well as the
risk of Lawsuits.
I have read the restrictions that state that no consumption of Marijuana is allowed on the property.
Do you really think that is going to stop the consumption?
If they are asked to leave, they will just drive-up W Roland St. to get high & check out the view.
That puts them right in front of our home as well as our neighbors.
That, then brings the involvement of our local Sheriff’s Department.
Doesn’t our Sheriff have enough to deal with now?
The potential for conflict with Trespassers is increased exponentially.
We have had NO Control over the mass numbers of people moving into our community, good or bad.
I will tell you for a fact that there has been a large increase of “Unsavory” people who are hanging around our city.
PLEASE, DO NOT give them a reason to come closer to our homes!

And finally, we respectfully request that you DO NOT ALLOW DRIVE THRU SALES OF MARIJUANA.
This concept has been tried with Alcohol with a very bad outcome.

Thank you for your time. I hope our opinions on this matter make sense to you & you vote NO on all the above
issues.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact us at the following numbers.

Jim Lamb 775-671-2771

Fawn Lamb 775-721-1425



Respectfully,

James Lamb
Fawn Lamb



Carson City Board of Supervisors August 18, 2022 meeting  
Public Comment by Maxine Bradshaw on Agenda Items 17d and 17e.  

I am requesting that this letter be placed on the record in it’s entirety.  

In the 2016 election a majority vote of ‘NO’ by Carson City voters was verified against the 
Question of marijuana dispensaries in Nevada.  Most of the rural counties voted the same 
way.  The two largest counties, Washoe and Clark supported this Question.   To uphold the 
individual counties decision, NRS 453D.210(5)(e) was established to protect the citizens.  
Shockingly, this law was overturned by Qualcan LLC and other special interest groups with an 
endless supply of money and lawyers, ending the people’s protection on November 22, 2019.  

Carson City is still considered a rural community in so many respects.  But sadly there is a 
growing number of it’s people who are forced into fighting to keep it that way.  Qualcan LLC 
represents Las Vegas.  They do not, nor should they ever represent Carson City in any way.  
They are not the voice of the people of this town who live and work and raise their families 
here.  No law should ever be twisted or created for any reason to satisfy the will of special 
interest groups.  Especially when their ultimate goal is their love of money having dominion 
over the rights of the citizens of the community that they are infringing upon.   

I am among those who voted against ANY marijuana dispensaries in Nevada and yet we ended 
up with two, regardless of the 2016 majority vote, due to the repeal of NRS 453d.210 (5)(e).  
The fact that this action conflicted with the unconsolidated municipality of Carson City’s 
existing zoning/land use codes is also unconscionable.  The marijuana industry has resulted in 
11 lawsuits filed by Cannabis businesses in Nevada against state and local governments.  Who 
is paying for these lawsuits?  WE ARE!  Once again the majority voice of the people has been 
suppressed.  Based on my comments presented, I strongly urge the Board to vote ‘No’ on 
agenda items 17d and 17e.  Thank you. 

/s/  Maxine Bradshaw 



From: Mariann Humphrey
To: Public Comment
Subject: Fwd: Dispensary
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 3:00:01 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

From: Mariann Humphrey <paintedcreations@att.net>
Date: August 17, 2022 at 1:54:56 PM PDT

Subject: Dispensary 

﻿My name is MariannHumphrey….I am a resident of Carson City and Carson City
County.
I oppose putting any Marijuana Stores/Dispensories in this city at any cost.  We
have two in the city which is plentiful to meet the needs of our population.  We
also have two others in a very short distance one in Mound House off Hiway 50
and the other in Washoe Valley.  We currently have a limit on just having two in
the city and the planning commission denied Qualcom LLC to put in a dispenser
in Carson city.  We will become a gateway for people coming from Lake Tahoe to
buy, smoke, etc it causes health/brain issues, check out what Dr. Daniel Amen has
to say.  We live in Carson because we don’t want to live in Reno or Las Vegas
which allows this.  The people don’t want this, and you will be destroying our
quality of life in which is why we live here.  Remember by the people for the
people and of the people…..you work for us not the other way around we can vote
you out next election.  Don’t let Sisalak ruin Carson City!!!

Sent from my iPad

mailto:paintedcreations@att.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Jeff Denton
To: Public Comment
Subject: COMMENT ON ITEM 22D & 26
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 2:02:35 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if
this message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Planning Commission ,

Item 22D and 26: Homeless buildings and minipods.
INstead of catering to the homeless because of staff shortages in the
prisons, Hire more Staff !
My family and I do not want to see these shelter pods and this agenda to
evaluate and train them to become good citizens is a Farce. The Majority
of them have a drug use problem. Those with mental illness can already
be treated.You say there is no impact,I strongly disagree, once you move
them in they will be loitering at local businesses and eateries and I will
stop using those vendors because of this.
Once you take them in you will only by default invite more in and then they
will be an eyesore to our community. Use some common sense and vote
NO on these issues

Does Carson City have the tax base to handle homelessness alone when
There are “open borders” between Storey, Lyon, Douglas and Carson.
Even if you have the tax base this is not a priority for our city, repaving
some of the streets would be a good start.
 None of these Counties have homeless shelters and MiniPods.
I strongly urge to vote NO

Jeff Denton
775-691-1857

Late Material 
Public Comment 
Item # 22d & 26A (Homeless)
08/18/2022

mailto:dentoncabinet@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Charlotte Stewart
To: Public Comment
Subject: Agenda item 26.A
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2022 4:28:43 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Hi my name is Charlotte Stewart and I would like my comment to be on record. I think more
research needs to be done before spending this money on temporary or housing for homeless.
We need more affordable housing here also housing that accepts dogs, it’s very hard for
families and elderly to remain in their homes and more people are homeless now then I have
ever saw. 

That being said, what has happened in Washoe should be a lesson we don’t need more
homeless coming here because they think they can stay, drink do drugs etc.  There needs to be
be oversight not rules that are based on capacity that get broken. The mess in Washoe, San
Francisco, Seattle should not be encouraged here. How will the city get funding to maintain
these facilities once the initial funds run out? What can be done to make sure we aren’t signing
up for another money pit? What kind of safe guards will be put in place to ensure violence
won’t happen? Has any thought been put into how to make sure long term housing will be
available? Has anyone thought about giving the money to FISH because they have more
experience at helping homeless?

Thank you,
Charlotte Stewart 

mailto:cstewartnv@gmail.com
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org


From: Mariann Humphrey
To: Public Comment
Subject: Fwd: Public comment -Board of Supervisors
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:45:15 PM

This message originated outside of Carson City's email system. Use caution if this
message contains attachments, links, or requests for information.

Sent from my iPad

Begin forwarded message:

Date: August 17, 2022 at 2:36:27 PM PDT

Subject: Public comment

﻿
Mariann Humphrey…..Resident of Carson City… I am very much opposed to
putting in homeless pods, leasing buildings, etc.  Have you not followed, San
Francisco, Seattle, Oakland, Reno, so many cities…they are all failures.  I resent
using tax payer money for this…at least it should be voted on by the people.
 They will  get Medicare, psychological help, etc, which is already strained with
all the illegals.  The moneys you’re getting, the tax payers are still paying for it.
 FISH is building a housing project to help people get back on their feet, which is
fantastic it is a wonderful organization.  We will get a migration of homeless from
who knows where. You are on a path of destroying this beautiful city.  Crime will
increase.  We have seen it everywhere already when the government tries to step
in.  Please let the people vote on this too big of an issue for 6 or 7 people to
decide the fate of the city..  Remember by the people for the people of the
people…..You work for us, we shouldn’t have to suffer for your hasty decisions.
Just remember we can vote you out in the next elections.

mailto:paintedcreations@att.net
mailto:PublicComment@carson.org















